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November 5, 2019
Agenda Meeting
The monthly Agenda Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of District 9, 1222 Green Street, Iselin, New Jersey, was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by the Vice-President with notices posted in the Home News Tribune, on the bulletin board at Fire Company #1 and at Town Hall as prescribed by the Laws of 1975.  A salute to the flag was led by the President.

Roll Call of Commissioners:  M. Rudy, D. Thaker and K. Williams.  S. Larko and E. A. Mullen were 

                                          excused.  Also in attendance were W. Kenney, E.R. Mullen, and the Acting 

                                          Chief.
Reports of Committees:

Fire Equipment & Apparatus:

MK completed miscellaneous repairs to the apparatus.  Mr. Kenney noted that he received the latest pictures of the hydrant tank for 9-3-4.  The change-order for $37,000 was okayed.  Another change-order will be submitted for the tray for the pump.  Mr. Mullen gave everyone a copy of the report on the refurbishing of 9-3-4 and briefly discussed it.  He noted that we need a number for the budget but we may need a special election for it.
Hydrants:  
Mr. Thaker discussed what transpired at the Water Co. Dinner Meeting.  A letter was received regarding upcoming projects that the Water Co. will be doing.  It was noted that the hydrant pressure may be interrupted during these projects.
Facilities:

Paint cabinet upgrade is on hold. Researching prices to upgrade the traffic lights.  Working on quotes for the security camera upgrade.  A/C vents in back meeting room have been replaced.  Mr. Rudy talked to the painter and the landscaper.
Communication Equipment:   

Orders went out for the HP computers.  We need to upgrade the old system before the new software is installed.
Fire Prevention:

The Fire Official’s report was received and will be perused by the Board.
Legal & Insurance:

Accident report was received.  A resolution will be submitted at the next meeting regarding budgetary transfers.
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Old Business:

Discussed the hose drier proposals.  Mr. Kenney will talk to the manufacturer regarding what’s involved with the installation.  
New Business:


Mr. Williams discussed the class he went to at Rutgers.
Chief’s Report: 
Acting Chief Bennett noted of 55 calls for the month of October with no firefighter injuries.  He then discussed the equipment and training requests, as well as driver qualifications.  He then discussed the request to purchase four Pelican Lighting Units. 
Health & Safety:

Mr. Bennett received a request to replace the Universal machine in the gym with an elliptical machine.  He noted that by the end of the year, we need to make some changes to the Explorer Program.  We also need to discuss the Bylaws and the issue about 14- and 15- year olds being accepted into the Explorer Program.
Floor Participation:


It was mentioned that the old boat at House 2 needs to be disposed of.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,









_______________________________   

Secretary

Board of Fire Commissioners, District #9

Transcribed by:

___________________________

(Ms.) Joyce E. Lynch
